CABLE SYSTEMS IN SUBSTATIONS (F2) MEETING MINUTES

Wednesday, April 9th, 2008
San Francisco, CA
This meeting of the Cable Systems in Substations Task Force was called to order at 1:03 pm at the Sir Francis Drake Hotel in San Francisco. Those in attendance were as follows:

	NAME
	COMPANY
	LAN ID
	

	Rad Barac
	GE Energy
	Radoslav.barac@ge.com
	Member

	Scott Brandt
	Black & Veatch
	BrandtSA@bv.com
	Member

	R. Steve Brown
	Puget Sound Energy
	r.steve.brown@pse.com
	Member

	Randy Clelland
	BC Hydro
	randy.clelland@bchydro.com
	Member

	Joe Gravelle
	Xcel Energy
	joseph.t.gravelle@xcelenergy.com
	Member

	Dave Kelley
	Salt River Project
	Dave.Kelley@srpnet.com
	Member

	Debra Longtin
	ATC
	dlongtin@atcllc.com
	Member (Chair)

	Sashi Patel
	NEETRAC
	patel@ee.gatech.edu
	Member

	Fred Randolph
	First Energy
	frandolph@firstenergycorp.com
	Member (Sec)

	John Randolph
	PG&E
	jdr9@pge.com
	Member

	Hamid Sharifnia
	Pacificorp
	hamids@ieee.org
	Member

	Steve Shelton
	HDR
	steve.shelton@hdrinc.com
	Member (Vice Ch)

	Boris Shvartsberg
	PSE&G
	boris.shvartsberg@pseg.com
	Member

	Brian Wallace
	Salt River Project
	bewallac@srpnet.com
	Member

	Diane Watkins
	David Evans & Assoc.
	dwatkins@deainc.com
	Member


INTRODUCTION OF MEMBERS AND GUESTS
There were 15 attendees present:  All 15 were existing members.  Hanna Abdallah was excused due to sudden illness.  Walt Constantine was also excused due to an overseas trip.
Debra Longtin (Chair) ran the meeting while Fred Randolph (Secretary) distributed the roster and agenda.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS (Belleview and Nashville)

Since the Belleview minutes were not approved in Nashville last October, this was addressed at this meeting.  Randy Clelland motioned to approve the Belleview, 2007 minutes and Steve Brown seconded.  The minutes were voted on and approved.
Steve Shelton motioned to approve the Nashville, 2007 minutes and Randy Clelland seconded.  The minutes were voted on and approved.

STATUS OF BOARD APPROVAL OF REVISED DOCUMENT 525
Document 525 was approved on April 2, 2008 just prior to the meeting.  Complimentary copies were distributed to the contributors.
STATUS OF TRANSACTION PAPER

Hanna was not present to discuss the transaction paper for Power magazine notifying interested parties of the updated version of 525.  Hanna was to send the draft to Fred to be distributed to the Working Group for comments. 
TUTORIAL

The cable installation tutorial was again presented on Sunday (4/6/08) which 14 people attended.  13 evaluations were received with good overall ratings.  The tutorial will be continued at each annual meeting until interest diminishes.  Shashi Patel said he could support the presentation at the upcoming annual meeting in Kansas City in 2009.  The group would like to have new presenters for the four parts.  Joe Gravelle, Lane Garrett, and Scott Brandt are possible candidates for presenting one of the parts in the future.  The request for the tutorial and presenters is tabled until the Nashville meeting.

PROGRESS AND ASSIGNMENTS
1. Future improvements to 525:

· Large Station Example – Steve (lead) provided an example of a large 138 to 345kV transmission substation.  The following assignments were reviewed which had been established in the previous meeting.
1) Cable specification – Walt

2) Trench and conduit layout – Rad

3) Wire size/voltage drop – Randy

4) Fire Protection – Joe

5) Communication and RTU – Diane

6) Add capacitor bank and reactor(s) – Steve

7) Add dimensions and provide a .dwg file – Steve

8) Establish design basis such as altitude, etc. – Steve
A tentative location for the control house was chosen per Shashi’s request.  This will have an impact on the cable routing issues such as tree/radial routing to eliminate recirculating loops and potential interference.

A design basis of -40˚ C to +40˚ C was chosen.

The addition of padmount transformers is to be considered.
The large station example is to only cover items beyond the scope of the existing small station example.

The addition of secondary breakers will be decided upon by Steve Shelton and Steve Brown.
Steve Brown is to review/revise Steve Shelton’s large station example for arrangement on the lower voltage side.  The proposed revisions will be presented to the team before proceeding with their parts.
· Expand Fiberoptic Clause – Walt has provided a draft update to Clause 6.  Fred forwarded his draft to the group for comment.  This is tabled for the next meeting.
· Expand Cable Construction information – Walt to draft section with figures from the tutorial presentation.  This would be added to the annex.
· Separate the Control and Instrumentation shielding practices – Shashi is to add some wording concerning shielding of 4-20 mA circuits rather than making separate sections.
· Add Trenching aspects – Dave and Brian are to draft this document with the assistance of Boris and Steve.  It will cover removal of old cables, fill, and arrangement.  (Annex E.6.3)
· Add Wire Termination aspects for Control and Power (< 1kV) – Fred commented on Steve Brown’s (Memphis) draft and will send the document to the WG for review and comment.
· Fire Stops – As a result of Gary Engmann’s request to add this to 525 rather than 979, Joe Gravelle will check into this.
· Separation for ISO reliability rules – Boris discussed the use of separate conduits (not trenches).  Boris will address this as part of his trench assignment.  Fred will forward Gary’s ISO requirements when received.  (Gary Engmann was going to look for a document he had read giving a particular ISO’s requirement for cable/circuit redundancy and separation for reliability.)
· Jamming ratio review to possibly agree with IEEE 576 – A new draft of this section in 525 should be created to agree with 576.
· Reactor grounding and other grounding practices for capacitors – (This concern is believed to have developed from a ballot comment which John Randolph had.  Fred was to ask John for the ballot comments.)  It is believed that the concern is over single point versus peninsular grounding.  The group feels that capacitors are already covered in 525 but may need to address reactors.  Shashi and Joe seemed to have a handle on this.
· Animal and insect damage - no further action required.
· Conduit vs. tubing explanation – (This is another ballot comment concern.)  Scott Brandt is to look into this.
· “Tree” routing discussion – move from Annex G to F? - Fred recommended that this discussion be added to Annex F with only a reference in Annex G.  He will clarify this recommendation and present it to the group.
· Add other country standards and IEC references - Walt to create reference to IEC standard.
· More information about isolation devices – It is suspected that this is another ballot comment requesting guidance on isolation transformers and positrons.  Shashi feels that this may already be addressed in paragraphs 5.5.1, 5.6.2, and 5.6.3.
2. PAR for the next revision

PAR for the next revision cycle will need to be accomplished no later than 2012. 

OTHER
· R. Steve Brown questioned how other engineers are addressing removal of old cable.  Should this be addressed in 525?

· Fred pointed out the similarities of IEEE 525 to two other IEEE guides.

IEEE 576-Recommended Practice – Installation, Termination, and Testing of Insulated Power Cable as used in the Petroleum and Chemical Industry

IEEE 1185 – IEEE Guide for Installation Methods for Generating Station Cables

Fred asked if the 525 Working Group should have a liaison to the WGs for these other guides.  Randy Clelland volunteered to contact the people with IEEE 1185 and Scott Brandt volunteered for IEEE 576.
FUTURE MEETINGS

The next meeting will be held in Nashville in October of 2008.  

The meeting was adjourned at 3:20 pm--Minutes prepared by Fred Randolph, and are being sent to Debra and Steve.
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